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February 24, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit legislation authorizing the execution of an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Burien to facilitate the governance transfer related to the annexation of the North Highline Area X Potential Annexation Area (PAA) into the City of Burien.  

The voters in the PAA cast ballots in the August 18, 2009 General Election solidly in favor (56%) of joining the City of Burien.  The Burien City Council subsequently met on 
January 11, 2010, to set an annexation effective date of April 1, 2010.  This annexation will result in the transfer of approximately 14,100 residents to city status.

The attached interlocal agreement provides the framework for a smooth transition of local services including the transfer of records, district court cases, permitting and code enforcement, and police services.  In addition, the agreement provides for the transfer from King County to the City of Burien of roads related properties and parks facilities within the annexation area.  King County provides a variety of services to the City of Burien through contract arrangements.  Contract services include police, district court, and roads.  These contracts will in many cases be expanded to accommodate service in this newly annexed area.  
Approval of the ordinance does not incur any fiscal impacts.  The 2010 Adopted Budget addressed the fiscal impacts of the annexation.  Given the April 1, 2010 effective date of this 
annexation, I respectfully request prompt council action on the Burien North Highline Area X ILA.  Please contact Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 

206-263-9727 if you have any questions.  I appreciate your favorable consideration of this agreement and thank you for your continuing support of the Annexation Initiative. 

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

Elissa Benson, Deputy Director, Office of Strategic Planning and Performance 


   Management (OSPPM)

Karen Freeman, Sr. Policy Analyst, OSPPM
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